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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 16th July 2015 commencing at 4.00pm 
in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all  
Council meetings.  

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
Council considered a request from Co-operative Bulk 
Handling, for the permanent closure of Kimberley 
Street, Broomehill and a portion of Old Nardlah Road 
in Broomehill, with the land to be disposed of, to  
Co-operative Bulk Handling.  Council is required to 
advertise the proposal for comment. 
Council declined a request from the Gillamii Centre in 
Cranbrook for a financial contribution of $20,000 per 
annum for a period of three years, to enable the  
Centre to continue to deliver services and develop 
projects of local priority. 
Council declined a request from the State Library of 
Western Australia Foundation for a financial  
contribution towards the Foundation’s ‘On the  
Homefront’ appeal, to enable the digitisation of 
Western Australian newspapers published from 
World War 1 and beyond. 
Council granted approval to Greening Australia WA to 
collect native seed from Council managed reserves 
and road reserves within the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup subject to conditions. 
Council has accepted a quote from H & H Architects 
for design and contract management services to  
construct a new executive residence at 63 Taylor St, 
Tambellup.  Council will utilise Reserve funds for this 
project. 

COUNCIL WORKS 
With the end of the financial year upon us, most of 
the scheduled works program has been completed.  
Recent works included the installation of kerbing on 
Tambellup West Rd, which has been backfilled with 
gravel and compacted, works at the intersection of 
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Rd and Great Southern Hwy 
which have been completed, and gravel resheeting 
and culvert headwall works on Nardlah Rd which, at 
time of writing, were nearly complete.  Funded works 
proposed for Pallinup Rd will be carried over to next 
financial year. 
Maintenance grading has been interrupted during 
June due to dry weather and staff illness.  The graders 
are still working in the south eastern section of the 
Shire. 
The rain to date has been welcomed by parks and 
gardens staff, who aside from keeping on top of 
mowing and weeding in both towns, have been able 
to plant established jacaranda trees at the Broomehill 
Skate Park. These should look a picture when they 
eventually flower. 
Even with the rain, water is never far from the mind, 
and maintenance of systems is still a significant  
activity through winter.  Most recently it has been 
noted that the Complex dam has developed a leak, 
caused by the pump pressure tank rusting out and 
creating a large hole in the dam bank inside the pump 
shed. The water has channelled through weak spots 
in the dam bank before leaking out some distance 
from the shed. Options for repairs to the dam have 
been considered. 
Issues have been experienced with the Tambellup 
West Rd standpipe not working in recent weeks.  A 
new pump has been fitted and it is now operating 
correctly. 

GRAVEL ROADS IN WINTER 
All residents are reminded that following periods of 
rain, gravel roads change.  Slippery patches may  
appear, and water may be on the road in low lying 
areas. Residents are reminded that they should drive 
to the conditions.   

WASTE TRANSFER STATION – PRE PAID TIP CARDS 
Residents are reminded that the green 2014/2015 
Waste Transfer Station passes expire on 31 July 2015, 
and will not be accepted after that date.  New passes 
valid for 2015-2016 will be distributed with rates  
notices for those residents who do not receive the 
kerbside rubbish and recycling collections, and  
prepaid passes will be available to purchase at the 
Shire Administration offices after 1 August 2015.  For 
more information please contact the Shire. 

COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
Council elections will be held in October this year, 
with three positions on Council becoming vacant.  If 
you have ever considered serving your community 
through this avenue, and would like to find out more 
about the role, you are encouraged to contact any of 
the serving Councillors, or alternatively, the Chief  
Executive Officer, who can provide more information.  
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COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council  
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community  
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are  
available in alternative formats, on request for people with 
disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the 
“Our Shire” tab. 

TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPDATE 
Just a brief update – we have recently been advised 
that an application submitted to the Great Southern 
Development Commission’s Regional Grants Scheme 
has been successful, with $200,000 being allocated to 
the Pavilion upgrade project. We are extremely  
grateful to the GSDC for their ongoing support of local 
projects.   
This amount brings the confirmed funding to $1.4 
million, still a way short of the initial estimate of $3.2 
million required.  Aside from working with the  
architects to identify ways in which the cost of the 
project can be reduced without losing functionality, 
Council will be applying to various funding programs 
as they are announced to reduce the shortfall.  At 
present an application is being developed for the  
National Stronger Regions Fund Round 2, and while 
this is an extremely competitive national program, we 
will keep everything crossed for a successful out-
come.  Thank you to those sporting clubs which have 
provided letters of support to accompany our  
application. 
We will be calling a meeting of the Tambellup Sports 
Pavilion Advisory Committee in the near future, to 
consider the next draft of plans for the Pavilion, and 
to progress the management side of the new facility.  
The current committee consists of representatives 
from each of the sporting, social and recreation 
groups in Tambellup, along with Council  
representation.  It is acknowledged that the  
committee is large, and that there may be some 
groups who may have a general interest in the project 
but not necessarily a specific interest.  In order to be 
more efficient in progressing the project, it is  
intended to reduce the size of the committee to a 
more manageable size.  All groups will be consulted in 
this regard.   
Running alongside this will be the formation of the 
Management Committee.  The Management  
Committee will be responsible for the future  
management of the new facility, in line with  
successful models evident in neighbouring  
communities.  This will include managing the use of 
the Pavilion by local clubs, members and visitors, and 
the hiring of the Pavilion to local residents and 
groups.  It is proposed that the Management  
Committee will be an incorporated entity, with  
responsibility for managing the bar and associated 
activities for all users of the facility. 
The Advisory Committee is aware that there are  
people in the community with knowledge and  
experience in business planning and management 
(think:  farmers, business people…….) who are not 
currently on the committee.  If this sounds like you,  

Or someone you know, and you are interested in  
being involved in this capacity, we encourage you to  
contact Joanne or Pam at the Shire to discuss.  This 
doesn’t need to be a life sentence, however it is  
imperative that the basis of the planning is sound to 
ensure a secure future for the facility. 
The future viability of the new facility depends  
entirely on increased use and effective management. 
Council is keen for the community to take ownership 
of the new facility, to see it become a community hub 
for all groups.   

COMPULSORY MICROCHIPPING FOR DOGS 
All members of the public are reminded that from 1 
November 2015 it is compulsory for all dogs to be 
microchipped. 
Amendments to the Dog Act 1976 made in November 
2013 provided that from 1 November 2015 the owner 
of a dog that has reached three months of age must 
ensure that the dog is microchipped. 
A dog is exempt from the microchipping requirement 
if a veterinarian issues a certificate stating that the 
implantation of a microchip may adversely affect the 
health and welfare of the dog.  The certificate cannot 
apply in respect of a dog that is under three months 
of age. 
When a person registers their dog, they will be  
required to provide proof that the dog has been  
microchipped by providing the Shire with the  
microchip number. 
More information about the Dog Act 1976 and  
microchipping is available at the Department of Local 
Government and Communities website 
www.dlgc.wa.gov.au , or by contacting the Shire. 

RECYCLING OF WHITEGOODS 
All residents are reminded that prior to depositing 
fridges, freezers and air conditioners at the Waste 
Transfer Stations for recycling, these items must be 
degassed by a qualified person.  Appliances that have 
not been degassed are unable to be recycled and will 
be rejected by Waste Transfer Station staff. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.dlgc.wa.gov.au
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CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes  
feedback from its residents and customers.  If you 
would like to provide feedback on Shire related  
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration 
offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

For all methods, please include your name and  
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

12th July 9.30am 
26th July 9.30am 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
8 July 2015 

Tambellup Hotel 
7.30pm 

 

Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday July 30 at 
9:30am in the Museum office. Community members 
are most welcome to come and join us help preserve 

our history. Membership fees are Individual or  
Family - $5.00. Broomehill and Holland Track  

souvenirs available from $4.00 each. 
Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 

0488944416 or  
email broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

 

Broomehill Country Women’s 
Association of W.A. 

Our next meeting will be held on Thursday July 30 at 
10:30am in the Museum office. Everyone is welcome 

to join our little gathering. Please bring along  
something old in your possession. 

Inquiries contact Carole 0488944416 or Margaret 
98214861. 

 

Patchwork / Craft Day 
18 July 2015, Tambellup Business Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 

Delivering every fortnight to Broomehill and  
Tambellup 

 

Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Boxes 
 

Next delivery 9 & 23 July 

Approx 12.30—Jewelpani Tambellup 
1.30pm Broomehill Primary School 

 

**Orders close the Tuesday prior to delivery** 
 

info@lysterorchards.com.au 
0417 438 806 

 

Fish and Chips 

Tambellup Bowling Club 

17 July 2015 

From 6pm 

GREAT SOUTHERN ROAD SAFETY CONFERENCE 
Are you interested in improving road safety in our 
area?  You are invited to attend the Great Southern 
Road Safety Conference, to be held at the Cranbrook 
Sporting Complex on Tuesday 14th July, starting at 
10.00am.  Regional RoadWise Committees and Main 
Roads will present information on road safety  
initiatives planned and implemented throughout the 
region.  All welcome, lunch and refreshments will be 
provided.  
To register for this event, please contact Pam at the 
Shire on 9825 3555, or alternatively Erin McDonald-
Lee, RoadWise Regional Road Safety Advisor (Great 
Southern), by email to emcdonald-lee@walga.asn.au, 
or phone 0418 904 081.  

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com
mailto:emcdonald-lee@walga.asn.au
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We would sincerely like to thank all 
of the local community for their help 
and support in the passing of Mitch. 
Special thanks to all of our friends 

and family, staff, the local girls that 
supplied the food for the funeral and 

the boys who helped out with bar  
duties and Zita for all of her help. 

Jeanette, Bop and families. 

FOR SALE 
1987 FORD- LOUI- LTL- PRIME MOVER 

CUMMINGS 400  - 90ton 

3 ½ “ TURNTABLE 

NEW DRIVE TYRES 

HYDRAULICS 

GOOD CONDITION FOR AGE 

$12,500 + GST 

PHONE: 0427 961 810 

RSVP appreciated by 25 July 

For more information or to RSVP 

please contact Wendy Bradshaw  

Email  

wendy.bradshaw@reachnet.com.au 

Ph 9825 3032 

Mob 0487 714 331 
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Almost $750 was raised by the generous tea 

drinkers of Broomehill and surrounds, when the 

Broomehill Playgroup put on its 2015 Australia's 

Biggest Morning Tea to raise funds for the  

Cancer Council on Thursday. 

 

Over 70 people came through the gates of the 

Playgroup garden to enjoy a sumptuous morning 

tea, catered for by the fantastic playgroup mums, 

and also to browse in the hand-made  

marketplace where 8 stall holders showed their 

wares. 

 

The weather held out superbly for the duration 

of the morning, and Gemma from Cheeky Chops 
face painting was kept busy with a line up of little 

customers while the mums and grandmas and 

other playgroup friends enjoyed catching up and 

a spot of shopping at the market stalls, who came 

from near and far. 

 

Hand made goodies from Nyabing's Sonny and 

Gert, and Butterfly Lane, Phoenix cards and  

Jewelpani homewares from Tambellup, little  

childrens shoes from Mosman Park, Scout  

homewares from Claremont, Designs by Emma 

handbags from Katanning and Broomehill's Mary 

Kay Cosmetics made up a great line-up for some 

retail therapy in the playgroup grounds. 

 

Broomehill Playgroup thanks all for their support 

of this worthy event and they look forward to 

doing it again in 2016. 

Broomehill 

Playgroup 

 THUMBS DOWN 
To those responsible for the damage to plants on 

the bank at the Tambellup Sports Ground.  Two 

things come to mind.  Firstly, again, the cost of  

replacing the plants is worn by the ratepayer.  Not 

all residents are ratepayers. Secondly, something 

that applies to all residents, ratepayers or not, the 

Sports Ground and Pavilion is a facility which was 

built by the community for the community many 

years ago.  A lot of pride was built into what we 

have available to us today, and this type of activity  

completely disrespects the efforts of everyone who 

has been involved with the Oval over the years.  It 

appears the latest damage may be the activity of 

kids, which raises the age old question – parents 

and careers, do you know where your young people 

are and what they are doing???? 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        7                                                                               
  

Are you fire safe in the home? 
We have had a number of house fires in WA so far this winter. The below checklist will   

assist you and your family in making your home fire safe. 

•Installing an adequate number of suitable smoke alarms and testing them regularly is the first 

step in your home fire safety plan. 

•Having a written escape plan in case of fire and practicing it regularly. 

•Make sure keys to all locked doors are readily accessible in case you need to escape. 

•Never leave cooking or any other open flame including candles or oil burners unattended. 

•Clean the lint filter of your clothes dryer each and every time you use it. 

•Never smoke in bed and take extra care if consuming alcohol whilst smoking. 

•Take care when using heaters, electric blankets or open fires. 

•Don’t overload power points and switch off appliances when not in use. 

•Always keep lighters and matches away from children and educate them that they are “tools 

not toys” to only be used by responsible adults. 
•If you have a garage or shed remember to take extra care with any stored chemicals and  

fuels and always refuel mowers, edger’s etc when they are cold and in the open. 

Fire safety tips 

•Remember that smoke from a fire will make you confused and that you cannot see in smoke. 

•When asleep you will not smell smoke and it will in fact put you into a deeper sleep. 

•If you have escaped from a home fire, remember once you get out stay out. 

•Oil, gas or wood heating units may require a yearly maintenance check. 

•Only ever use fuses of recommended rating and install an electrical safety switch. 

If you require further information please contact the Community Emergency Services  

Manager Cindy Pearce on 98 219950 or 0417 071567.     

 

Mark your calendars everyone! 
 

We are extending an invitation to everyone in Tambellup, new residents and old, to join us on a 
Heritage Town Walk from the Corner Shop Museum on  
 

Sunday, 9th August 2015 from 9.30am 
 

The Heritage Town Walk takes 1 to 1.5 hours at a leisurely pace 
(weather permitting). 

 

More information in the August newsletter 
 
 
 
 
 
 

More recently, we had a visit from the donor of our beautiful Depression 
Glass display.  It was lovely to meet Kaye-Marie (Denis Riley’s sister)  
from Tasmania, and she was thrilled to see her Glass being used so  
effectively.  Thank you Kaye-Marie for your wonderful donation to our  
collection. 
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Do you want something included in your BT Times?? 

Send it in by 25th of the month to the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup. 

E: news@shirebt.wa.gov.au F: 98251152 or drop it into either Administration Office 

Tambellup Community Cropping Update 
 

On the 12th June around 30 members of the community came together to put this 
year’s Community Crop in. 
With near on 150 hectares to be put in just south of town, the machinery was  
assembled the evening earlier ready for a fresh start the following day. 
Everything for the day was donated; seed, fertiliser, chemicals, and machinery. A 
massive thank you to everyone that helped with these donations, including Ratten & 
Slater who continued their support of the Community Cropping by bringing their 
seeding machine over. 
It was great to finish the day off with a bbq around a bonfire – a good social  
wind-down following the seeding season. 
The Tambellup Community Cropping Group was established in 2013 with the aim of 
raising funds for the redevelopment of the Tambellup Sports Pavilion into a  
multi-function centre for our community.  
If you are interested in supporting the Community Cropping in any way, you can  
contact Nick Lockyer or Stuart Witham. 
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W-i-f-e 
Cranbrook 

 

Congratulations 
Mary (Grace) Alimon being presented her 

Australian Citizenship Certificate by  

President Garry Sheridan at the Broomehill 

Hall on Friday 19th June. 

Congratulations on your decision to become an  

Australian citizen. 

Wishing you the best for the years ahead. 
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Broomehill Golf Club 
 
Saturday , 25 / 4/15 , Sponsored by DP & JM Boyle & Sons; 12 Hole Competition . 
Winner – Simon Hanna;       Runner- up – Dave Mathwin 
Novelties – Best 2nd  No. 1 –Simon Hanna;     Nearest the pin- No.6 – Simon Hanna 
Longest drive No.7 – Simon Hanna;     Best 3rd No. 18 – Charles Russell . 
 
Saturday ,2nd May 2015 , Sponsored by DP & JM Boyle & Sons; Stableford competition . 
Winner – Simon Hanna;       Runner-up – Tim Altus 
Novelties – Best 2nd No. 1 – Craig Bignell;                 Longest drive No. 11 – Brad Rundle 
                    Nearest the Pin , No. 10 – Tim Altus                 Longest chip/putt No. 9 – Tim Altus 
                    Best 3rd No. 8 – Simon Hanna                  Best 2nd shot No.8 – Alan Goodall 
 
Saturday , 9/5/2015 , Club day .  Stroke competition . 
18 hole winner – Simon Hanna;      Runner-up – Dave Mathwin 
9 hole winner – Ian Robinson 
Ferrets – Simon Hanna – No. 10;     Craig Bignell  - No. 18 . 
Novelties – Best 2nd No. 1 – Simon Hanna                 Nearest the Pin , No. 6 – Dave Mathwin 
                     Longest drive No. 7 – Simon Hanna                 Longest chip or putt No. 9 – Mike Batchelor 
                     Nearest the Pin No. 10 – Doug Hinchcliffe                     Best 3rd No. 18 – Simon Hanna 
 
Saturday , 23/5/2015 , Sponsored by DP & JM Boyle & Sons; Stableford Competition . 
18 hole winner – Andrew Webster;       Runner-up – Alan Goodall 
9 hole winner – Andrew Woithe 
Novelties – Best 2nd No. 1 – Alan Goodall                 Nearest the Pin No. 6 – Brad Rundle 
                      Longest chip / putt No. 7 – Andrew Webster               Nearest the Pin No. 10 – Brian Sanger 
                      Best 3rd No. 18 – Alan Goodall 
 
Saturday , 6/6/2015 , Sponsored by Cut N Cote , Katanning , Stableford Competition 
18 hole winner – Dave Mathwin;      Runner-up – Andrew Webster . 
9 hole winner – Ben Hewson . 
Novelties – Nearest the Pin No. 10  - Charles Russell                       Longest chip / putt No.9 – Dave Mathwin 
                     Longest drive No. 7 – Andrew Woithe                Best 3rd No. 18 – Simon Hanna 
                     Best 3rd No. 8 – Simon Hanna 
 
Saturday , 13/6/2015 , Captain’s Day ,   Stroke Competition . 
18 hole winner – Charles Russell;      Runner-up – Simon Hanna . 
9 hole winner – Jerome Hardie . 
Novelties – Best 3rd No. 8 – Charles Russell                 Nearest the Pin No. 10 – Michelle Dewar 
                     Longest chip / putt No. 9 – Simon Hanna  Nearest the Pin , No.6 – Jerome Hardie 
        Longest drive No. 7 – Simon Hanna 
 
Saturday , 20/6/2015 , Pennants Day , Match play between Broomehill and Katanning No. 2 team plus  
Woodanilling versus Katanning No. 1 team , with each team having 8 players . 
Katanning No. 2 defeated Broomehill -4.5 to 3.5 
Woodanilling defeated Katanning No.1 – 5.5 to 2.5 
Afterwards Broomehill Club provided everyone with a lovely two course meal and drinks . 

Kindergarten Enrolments for 2016 
Are now due! Let your Primary School know ASAP. 
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Cranbrook Motocross 
July marks the final month of practice at Rockwell Flats before Cranbrook 

Districts Motorcycle Club Inc host the South West Interclub  

Championships on Sunday 2nd August. This is set to be a great free  

spectator event as we are expecting 100 – 150 motocross competitors. To 

make the most of home ground advantage we are preparing local riders, by 

holding three motocross days in July, Ladies Day, Coaching Day and Club 

Day. 

 
Ladies Day, with Chelsea Blakers South West and WA State Title holder on Saturday 18th July. All  

ladies are invited to attend our first annual Ladies Day. We have an exciting day planned full of fun, 

food and of course motocross. Chasing a few tips on riding that farm bike safely then come along! 

 
Coaching Day, hosted by John Young Motorcycling WA registered coach, Saturday 11th July. Open to 

all ages, this is a great opportunity to learn new skills or, for junior riders to get your kick start book 

signed. Motorcycling WA require junior riders between the age of 7-16 who want to compete in a 

club competition for a trophy prize to know the basic competition rules, and prove their riding ability 

to a MWA accredited coach each year. Yes a bit like obtaining a drivers licence! 

 

Club Day Saturday 4th July, this is a fun non competitive semi structured day and riders do not need to 

hold annual club membership to ride. Pits open at 7am, motorbike examination and rider sign on 

7:30am – 8:45am, and riding starts 9am. Please remember that every rider needs to participate with 

flag duties, so bring along a volunteer helper. Canteen available and spectators welcome. See website 

cranbrookmx.com for more information. 

Broomehill Hockey Results 
6/6/2105 

J – BYE 

Ladies - BH v WO won by WO 3-0 

Mens - BH v KO won by KO 7-0 
 

13/6/2015 

J – BH v KO Orange – Draw 2-2 

Goals – Layla Buckley – 1, Caleb Mills – 1 

Ladies – BH v KO Owls won by KO Owls 5-0 

Mens – BH v WO 1 won by WO 1 – 3-1 

Goal – Team Shriphonsa 
 

20/6/2015 

J- BH v KO Black win by KO Black 4-2 

Goals – Shanika Taylor – 2 

Ladies – Bye 

Mens – Bye 
 

Remaining  fixtures : 

4th July – Challenge Cup round at Gnowangerup 

18th July – Kojonup (seniors only) 

25th July – Katanning 

1st August – Woodanilling 

8th August – Broomehill (our Prostrate Cancer Foundation 

fundraising day) 

15th August – Tambellup 

22nd August – Kojonup 

29th August – Katanning 
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through 
the diaries of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote 
when he first came to Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of 
William Henry Graham (WHG) who was also one of the first  
pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all the information 
both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are many  
wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and 
we are proud to share them with the community each month. 

KATANNING & DISTRICTS  

GARDEN CLUB. 
There wasn’t a proper meeting in June, because 

several members  were away, however those 

that were able to , travelled out to Helen Big-

nell’s , Helen conducted a floral art  

workshop.  Six members took part under 

Helen’s supervision, with  very good finished   

arrangements, thanks to Helen’s expertise and 

help along the way. The afternoon was enjoyed 

by those that took part in the workshop and al-

so those that came for a cuppa and a chat. 
 

We were able to have a good look at Helen’s 

garden and to see the progress that has been 
made since we were there last September. 
 

The new club calendar has been printed and for 

those that haven’t seen one yet , the  

competitions for July  will be :  Floral Art; A 

Green & Gold Arrangement,    Flowers; Annual 

or perennial (1 cut),  Tree  or Shrub (optional) 

Australian native allowed.  My Best Flower;  

NPM this month ( not annual or perennial), Fruit 

or Vege; Vegetable.  Pot Plant, Variegated  

foliage. 
 

At the July meeting at Roxaine O’Toole’s , 

vouchers for the overall winners of the last 12 

months competitions will be presented,  

members are also reminded to bring a small 

plate of afternoon tea to share. The meeting is 

scheduled for July 14th  at 1.30pm. 

Wiese, E – Visited Sunnyside on 20th October 1898 and on 23rd 

November. TN, while in Narrogin, walked to Wiese’s farm and  

commented “He had a splendid crop.” 

Wilhelm, R – Shearing at Goblup in 1895 and called again on  

Christmas Day with the two Beecks. On 30th December he was at 

Goblup to see the land to be “rung” (ring barked). 

Wilkes – On 8th September 1879, TN was advised that young Wilkes 

had hanged himself and on 11th February 1882, the Wilkes boy 

brought word that Josiah Norrish’s son had died by drowning. 

Wilkins, Red – Thomas Lott arrived to take over Goblup on 30th 

October 1883 with his man, Wilkins, one wagon and one dray loaded 

with rations. On 18th November, Wilkins walked with Thomas Lott 

and TN over to TN’s new house, Sunnyside. On 25th December that 

year, TN saw Wilkins at the Half Mile Pool. 

Wilkinson, Frederick – Shepherd for TN during 1879. In May 1879 

Douglas and Drury made a lambing yard at the Salt Well for  

Wilkinson, TN sent an iron tank of water to Fred’s station and Sam 

Smith carted hurdles for the lambing. On 5th June 1879, TN drafted 

191 dry ewes from Fred’s flock to take to Goblup and give to Drury 

and Joe Louther, who had been helping with lambing at Wilkinson’s 

camp and returned to Goblup. The next day Fred shifted his lambs to 

Tree Wells. He brought his sheep in on 3rd July and on the 9th TN 

tailed the lambs – 629. On 11th August TNB and Mrs Norrish went in 

the carriage and took Fred’s things to Three Wells. Fred was back in 

October for his sheep to be washed and shorn and TN settles with 

him on 13th November 1879. 

Williams, Edward – Called at Goblup in June, July and October 

1879 and again in February 1880. TN saw him at Chester’s hut on 

11th May 1880 and a few days later he called at Goblup with two oth-

er men, one of whom named George, TN engaged. 

Williams, Frederick – Arrived at Goblup on 26th October 1882 to 

shear, having finished at Camballup the day before. He came from 

Albany on 23rd September 1883 to shear and on 28th accompanied TN 

in the trap to Garrity’s to get the cask of rum for the shearers. He 

stayed on after shearing helping George Francis cart slabs and cut and 

cart rafters for the stable. He went tamar hunting with Johnny. And 

he went with TN, Jack the Sailor and George Fox to get rushes to 

thatch the stable, and shifted Wilson’s flock to give to William Peters. 

He is believed to have been Hannah Williams’ brother and on 1st 

February 1884 started for Albany with TN, sister Hannah and two of 

TN’s daughters. 

Williams, Miss Hannah – Left Albany on 11th March 1882 with TN 

to be teacher to the Norrish children; they reached Goblup on the 

13th. She started the children’s lessons on the 15th and her “box” was 

picked up from Fairfield on the 17th. Miss Williams accompanied the 

family on all outings and on 17th December 1882 returned to Albany 

with TN and Mrs Norrish’s sister, Mary Jane Wray – apparently for 

Christmas with her own family. On 17th November 1883, she moved 

into the new house, Sunnyside, with all of the children except the 

youngest William, and with the maid Emma Knapp. Mrs George  

Thomas (nee Charlotte Nelson) was also with them. On 1st February 

1884, TN started for Albany with Miss Williams and his two elder 

daughters, Hannah and Norah; Hannah Williams apparently finishing 

up, as Miss Ralston took over in July. On 21st January 1889 Miss  

Williams came to Sunnyside to stay for a week. The 1889 and 1890 

diaries are not available and it is possible that she stayed on or  

returned as entries in December 1890 suggest that she may have 

been teaching at the Eticup School; TN gave her a cheque in exchange 

for cash on 22nd December 1890 and five days later took the school 

books over from Miss Williams. 

 

For Sale 
Men‟s shirts, short and long sleeve, Quick Silver and  

Billabong, size M to XXL, .50c - $1.00 each. 

Men‟s shirt, Urban Dreamtime, Ball Bull Tee, size L, 

$1.00. 
Official AFL t-shirt, red, „Let Your Demon Out‟, size L, 

$1.00. 

New men‟s shorts, Hard Yakka, size 92R, blue, $1.00. 

New teen‟s jeans, World Industries, Skateboard  

Manufacturing Co, size 16, $1.00. 

New men‟s tie, Christmas theme with light and music, 

$1.00. 

New ladies blouse, short sleeve, with tail, jungle green, 2 

pockets, hidden button up front, size 14, ticketed price 

$10.00, sell $1.00. 

Ladies dresses, Billabong, size M, $1.00. 

New girl‟s school skorts, Stubbies, black, zip pocket, size 

10, ticketed price $15.00, sell $1.00. 

Dockers football socks, $1.00. 

A large range of beanies and scarves, knitted, cotton, silk, 

polar fleece and wool, .50c - $1.00. 

Available at the Petticoat Lane Op-Shop or phone 

Carole 0488944416 
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Broomehill Imperial 

Hotel 
9824 1222 

 

NOW OPEN from 12 noon 

6 DAYS PER WEEK 
(CLOSED SUNDAYS) 

 

STEAK NIGHTS—

WEDNESDAYS  

$20.00 
Scotch Fillet cooked to your liking 

served with Vegies or Salad and Chips, 

along with your favourite sauce: Mush-

room, Garlic, Gravy or Pepper! 
 

SCHNITY NIGHT &  

JAG THE JOKER— 

FRIDAYS 
6.00—8.30PM, $50 JACKPOT PER WEEK 

 

PIZZA NIGHT 

SATURDAYS 
 

Kitchen open 12-2pm, 6-8pm 

Accommodation Available 
 

Check out our specials on  

Facebook—The Imperial Hotel 

Broomehill 

FRIDAY NIGHTS SATURDAY NIGHTS 

 

PRESS RELEASE 24/06/2015 

BUSINESS ADVISORY SERVICE NOW A REGULAR FEATURE   
Small Business Centre Great Southern (SBCGS) is now providing Katanning businesses, and those in the  

surrounding towns, with regular sessions to discuss their business needs, issues and opportunities. Although a 

service has always been available, it's been mainly driven by individual demand and offered on a 'when needed' 

basis. 

This has all changed with the introduction of the new Business Local service, funded by the State Government 

through the Small Business Development Corporation (SBDC).  The new model of service delivery, coupled with 

a closer working arrangement between SBCGS and Katanning Regional Business Association (KRBA), will enable 

us to make regular weekly visits. Businesses can book an appointment to meet privately at the KRBA office, or  

arrange for a business facilitator to visit them at their premises.  

"We’ve been building similar services with Denmark Chamber of Commerce, and Mount Barker CRC and as a 

result we've seen demand for appointments grow," said SBCGS Manager, Vicki Brown. "Business people are  

frequently operating in isolation and welcome the chance to bounce their ideas off a neutral third party.   

"Planning for growth, putting on employees, developing marketing drives and dealing with regulations are all 

hot topics for most small business owners.  With the extra resources of the Business Local service we have more 

opportunities to provide guidance in an unbiased and confidential manner." 

SBCGS has grown to include three Business Facilitators, Vicki Brown, Richard Keeler and Mike Lynch. All have 

broad experience and have been involved in running their own businesses, so they're familiar with the stresses 

and demands of doing business in the region.   

AS SBCGS will  be increasing visits to the north and east areas of the Great Southern, we welcome enquiries from 

businesses across all 11 Shires in the Great Southern. “With our extra resources, we’ll be able to meet the  

increasing demand and reduce waiting times for small businesses accessing the service”.  

To make an appointment contact Small Business Centre Great Southern on 9841 8809 
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TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB RESULTS 

20th June—PAR 

Winner  N Sheridan   +5 

Runner Up  P Killen   +3 

9 Holes  

Winner  H Norris   +3 

Runner Up K O’Neill   +2 

All members are 

reminded that 

there will be a 

busy bee on 

Thursday 16 July 

9.00am 

30th May—STABLEFORD HIDDEN PARTNERS 

Winners P Cunningham P Killin  76 

Runners Up M Diprose L Flowers 75 

9 Holes 

Winners C Cunningham K Smith 43 

Runners UP K O’Neill S O’Neill 31 

 

6th June—PAR 

Winner  J Trezona   +5 

Runners Up M Diprose   +3 

  S O’Neill   +3 

9 Holes 

Winner  K O’Neill   +4 

Runner Up C Cunningham   +3 

 

13th June—STROKE 

Winner  K Norris   63 Nett 

Runner Up S Woods   67 Nett 

9 Holes 

Winner  K O’Neill   30 Nett 

Runner Up S O’Neill   32 Nett 
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Reiki healing 

 

Effective hands-on healing for you, your family, 
friends, and animals. For stress, family  

problems, illness, injury or just plain relaxation. 
 

Individual therapy or you can learn it for  
yourself. 

 

Marion Todd, one of Australia’s most experienced 
teachers and practitioners is currently in Mt Barker.  

 
 

Telephone  0402 535 676 

ATTENTION  

BUSINESSES! 

 

Do you have any additions or 

deletions to your advert? 

 

Please let us know your  

updates by contacting 

news@sihirebt.wa.gov.au 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 



20                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

 

Tambellup Post Office & Cafe 

T: 9825 1169, F: 9825 1552, M: 0497 547 709 

 

Post Office Hours—9am-12, 1pm-5 Mon—Fri 

 

Cafe Hours—11.30am—2.30pm Mon, Wed, Thurs 

Dine in or Takeaway 

Coffee and Cake available anytime! 

WRAPS—SALADS—TURKISH BREADS 

 

WORKERS LUNCHES—Pickup 5.30am—7am M-F 

Call or text order by 5pm day before. 

Lunch $11ea or 5 @$50 

Lunch & 2 smokos $14ea or 5 for $65 

Joni & Tony’s 
 

raw manure 

 

$4.oo
/bag 

 
Keith St, Broomehill 

Ph: 9824 1267 

Mob: 042 8838 098 
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 

Tim Chapman 

0427 857 552 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  
Imperial Hotel 

Open 12noon—Closed Sundays 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
42 India Street. Open Thursdays 12pm-3:30pm  

& the 4th Saturday 10am-12pm.  
 

All clothing and shoes – nothing over $1.00.  
 

4kg bag of cut rags $5.00 each, great for workshop, garage 

and household use.  

Come in and pick up a book, video or 

DVD for those long cold nights. 
Watch for our “Op-shop open” signs as you drive through 

Broomehill. 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 0488944416. 

DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

OPEN 

Thursdays 

9am—3pm 

Plus various other 

days—watch for the 

flags and sign board 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 
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Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
7.5 yrs for 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  

Slashing,  Spoil and Waste Removal, 8, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole  
Boring, Urban & Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping &  

Contouring, Open and Closed Drainage, Tree and Stump Removal, Septic/

Sewerage Earth Works, Soak Construction & Cleanouts, Soil Profile Pits & 

Test digging  On Farm Animal Pits and Burials, Water Carting 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

July 
16 Council Meeting 
16 TA Golf Club Busy Bee 
17 TA Fish and Chips 
 

August 
1 TA Golf Past Member Day 
8 BH Hockey Blue Day 
9 TA Heritage Town Walk 
14 BH Fish and Chips 
14 TA P&C Quiz Night 
28 TA Daffodil Day Fundraiser 


